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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

Thank you and 

farewell 

Kogarah High 

School é 

Today is my last day 

at Kogarah High 

School. I want to say 

farewell and a heart felt thank you to 

the wonderful students, the fabulous 

staff and the caring and supportive 

parents and caregivers that make up 

this amazing community. It has been a 

privilege to work with you all over the 

past seven years. 

Everyday has been memorable 

providing me with so many 

opportunities to feel immense pride in 

the achievements of our students and 

teachers. Enormous change has 

occurred and a huge number of 

reforms have been implemented which 

have resulted in improved learning 

outcomes and opportunities for all our 

students. 

In recent years the school has received 

a Director Generalôs Award for 

Excellence and a School Achievement 

Calendar 

Important dates for Term 2, 2016
  

Week 1 
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Award for the contribution it has made to 

Public Education. Enrolments have grown 

significantly. The school is recognised for 

its innovative programs and teaching 

practices, high levels of professionalism 

and transparency in school accountability. 

Kogarah High School is truly an 

outstanding learning centre!  

It is the school of choice in the local area.  

It is impossible for me to express my 

admiration and gratitude to the amazing 

staff of Kogarah High School. Their 

dedication and passion in benefiting our 

students in so many ways, has inspired me 

to lead this great school to its many 

magnificent achievements.  

After the holidays I will take up my new 

appointment as Director ï Public Schools 

New South Wales. While I am excited 

about my future, I will very much miss this 

school, the students, staff and parents who 

have been so supportive. 

While my time at this great school has 

come to an end there is no doubt fond 

memories will remain with me forever. 

 

2015 HSC Results 

Once again our students achieved 

outstanding HSC results. Many students 

seeking a university pathway have been 

excited by the offers they have received in 

engineering, medical science, 

physiotherapy, law, music and teaching. 

Other students have been delighted with 

their TAFE offers enabling them to fulfil 

personal goals in a diverse range of career 

pathways.  

It was wonderful to celebrate with some of 

our high achievers at our recent formal 

assembly.  

Lilla Zayzon was the Dux of the school with 

an ATAR 98.65. She was also the recipient  

of a Distinguished Achievers Award in 

Business Studies, Society & Culture and 

Hungarian (being placed 1st in the STATE 

in this course).  

Increased Enrolments, New 

Teachers 

This year we have welcomed 130 Year 7 

students. This compares to 89 students in 

2010. Our school has grown from 642 
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students in 2010 to well over 900 students 

(1017 when we include students from the 

Intensive English Centre). There are now 

waiting lists in a number of year groups. 

This has meant ï 

V a greater choice of subjects 

V employment of more teachers 

V increased opportunities for all students 

to experience success 

I value and thank the school community for 

the confidence shown towards our teachers 

and our school.  By us all working together 

our students will benefit greatly. 

Our new staff for 2016 include ï 

Michael Duani - Mathematics                                     

Anubha Suri & Hereen Kaur -   Science          

Glenn Hokin - Social Sciences                                           

Adrian Legg - CAPA-Music                                        

Neville Benazic - TAS                                   

Mark Heaton & Ekat Malioukova - LaST 

Michelle Zuo - ESL                                         

Pauline Karam - IEC                                        

Wayne Gillies - School Counsellor   

Following consultation with the school 

community a new Learning and Support 

Faculty was established. Ms Anne Louey 

has been appointed to the Head Teacher 

position through the Departmentôs merit 

selection process. It is anticipated the 

establishment of this faculty will further 

enhance the development of individualised 

and innovative learning plans and 

programs at Kogarah High School. 

 

COMPASS 

Our partnership with the University of 

Sydney continues to grow. There is no 

doubt this association with the university 

has raised the aspirations of our students 

and provided them with many wonderful 

opportunities. 

School Infrastructure 

To ensure the best possible learning 

environment for our students, school 

refurbishment and capital development 

continues.  This year brings the following 

improvements- 
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V a new multipurpose classroom 

equipped to support all aspects of 

21st century learning.  

V the refurbishment of the Connected 

Classroom to enable the design and 

inclusion of a Flexible Learning 

Centre.  

V new cabling throughout the school to 

improve the use of technology in 

teaching & learning  

V new playground seating areas 

V replacement of the roof on the library 
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V a professional outdoor volleyball court 

V refurbishment of English classrooms 

V refurbishment of the Intensive English 

Centre   

School Vision and Direction for 

2016 

Kogarah High School is a school where 

every student values learning, strives for 

excellence, has opportunities to experience 

success and develop skills to confidently 

meet the challenges of the 21st century.  

 

 

Learn | Achieve | Celebrate - are the key 

words we use to help spell out our dream 

for our school and to describe what we do 

best - develop young people who are  

V Skilled learners  

V Responsible citizens  

V Prepared and confident about their 

future  

Ours is a busy school where extension 

programs and programs of excellence in all 

areas of school life have produced 

outstanding achievements. Encourage your 

child to seek out and take up the vast 

number of opportunities this school has to 

offer. Our students and our school are 

positioned well for success. There is a real 

CAN DO attitude amongst our students and 

our teachers.  Our student and teacher 

profile is diverse but our school community 

is united in wanting the best learning 

outcomes for our students. 

I hope, after such a busy term, all members 

of our school community have a safe and 

enjoyable holiday. 

Virginia Pacey  

Principal. 
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International Womenôs Day 

2016 

Women In Science 

On Tuesday 8th March, thirteen Year 10 

girls celebrated International Womenôs 

Day by attending a óWomen in Scienceô 

event held by Kogarah Library and 

Cultural Centre. The attendees were India 

Cox, Karen Nguyen, Chantel Nguyen, 

Adesina Sumkoski, Sushmita Anand, 

Apeksha Chapagain, Nancy Tsiamis, 

Alina Thomas, Anastacia Vukoman, 

Muskaan Saini, Linda Su, Winola Su and 

Jo-Angeline Mauro. 

The talents of women in the fields of 

science, technology, engineering and 

mathematics (STEM), including health 

and medicine are vital to secure 

Australiaôs future health and economic 

stability. Over half of all science 

graduates are women, yet only 10-20% 

hold positions at senior levels in 

universities and research institutes. 

Guest speaker Associate Professor 

Theresa Jacques, the Director of St 

George Hospital Intensive Care Unit 

spoke to the girls about the lack of 

women when it comes to careers in 

STEM subjects and how to create an 

environment in STEM in which women 

can lead and excel. Her talk was also 

recognized inThe Leader newspaper 

which can be also found online here: 

http://www.theleader.com.au/

story/3775518/bumpy-road-to-the-top/?

cs=1507  

The event also featured the exhibition of 

óThe League of Remarkable Women in 

Australian Scienceò displayed in the 

library foyer as the students had the 

opportunity to speak to her and meet her 

colleagues. 

The day was very worthwhile, relevant 

and inspiring. Hopefully the young women 

at Kogarah High School have become 

more motivated to explore a career in 

STEM areas. 

Ms L Zheng,  

Science Faculty 

 

Australia Day Initiative at 

Admiralty House  

Recently, I was selected to film a short 

video where I would share my future 

hopes and dreams for Australia; little did I 

know the video would be shown at 

Admiralty House for the Australia Day 

gathering. The event was hosted be the 

http://www.theleader.com.au/story/3775518/bumpy-road-to-the-top/?cs=1507
http://www.theleader.com.au/story/3775518/bumpy-road-to-the-top/?cs=1507
http://www.theleader.com.au/story/3775518/bumpy-road-to-the-top/?cs=1507
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Governor General of Australia, Sir Peter 

Cosgrove and Lady Cosgrove. The aim of 

this initiative was to provide an 

opportunity for us, the future leaders of 

this country, to reflect on what we value 

in Australian society but more importantly 

an opportunity to voice our concerns and 

hopes for change for the future. 

All students involved had only one minute 

to detail what our hopes and dreams are 

for Australia; pretty impossible if you ask 

me! I was reasonably surprised when I 

was informed that I, and nine other 

students from Kogarah High School had 

been invited based on our video 

submissions. It was even more of a 

surprise when I was informed that the 

videos will be played on the day and the 

event would be broadcasted on 

NATIONAL TELEVISION!  

So, in the extremely early hours of 

Australia Day; 7:30am to be exact, the 

other nine students and I were 

chauffeured in a shuttle and made our 

way to Admiralty House. We all donned 

our Kogarah High School blazers and 

bright smiles and dressed to impress and 

uphold the outstanding reputation of 

Kogarah High School. Once we arrived, 

the sun had come out, and so did the 

cameras ï we needed proof we were at 

Admiralty House. When the gates were 

opened, we were greeted by a military 

officer who escorted us inside. It was 

certainly a warm welcome, with a red 

carpet rolled out to make us feel like we 

were stars and I was impressed with the 

whole experience.  

However inside Admiralty House I was on 

a whole other level of impressed with the 

interior painted with elegant shades of 

white and antiques to be seen in every 

corner, the smell of the velvet red carpet 

and the beautifully detailed portraits; it 

was certainly elegant. From here we were 

escorted by a navy officer to a room 

where we were given some information 

about the Governor General and what the 

role entailed. Once the briefing was 

concluded we were escorted outside. The 

view was like nothing I had ever seen 

before, there was a 180 degree view of 

the Sydney Opera House, the Harbour 


